2016 camry manual transmission

A manual transmission provides a direct line to the power and performance of your vehicle,
giving you complete control when you hit the road. With that being said, a majority of vehicles
have deleted the manual transmission from the spec sheet, leaving few options for drivers who
desire that level of control and performance. Toyota-brand aficionados will find six Toyota
models that still offer a manual transmission, begging the question â€” which Toyota models
are available with a manual transmission? Delve deeper into the inner-machinations of the
Toyota brand right here at Toyota of Greensburg. When you opt for the manual transmission in
your new Toyota, there are a few benefits you will find. Toyota models equipped with a manual
gearbox will often come with a more affordable price tag in comparison to models outfitted with
an automatic. With total control over gearshifts, a manual transmission provides you with a little
more freedom when you hit the road or track, customizing your driving experience. And with
many individuals unfamiliar with a manual car these days, a stick shift transmission can help
dissuade potential car thieves. If you prefer the feel and performance of a manual transmission,
the Toyota brand provides you with some incredible options. Perfect for models that strive for
an athletic drive, a manual transmission will amplify your driving experience. Take a look at our
list of Toyota models and trim levels available with a manual transmission below. Do you love
the feel of a manual transmission when you hit the road or track? With a more direct connection
to power and performance, Toyota models equipped with a manual gearbox will provide an
athletic and unforgettable driving experience. Car shoppers interested in learning more about
which Toyota models are available with a manual transmission can visit us at Toyota of
Greensburg today. Take a moment to explore the Toyota of Greensburg inventory to find a
Toyota model that fits your lifestyle. Write a comment Name required. Mail will not be published
required. Service Department Valet Service is available. Call for details. Write a comment Name
required Mail will not be published required Website. Connect with us. You can save this vehicle
to My Garage by simply signing in or creating a new account. Find your Toyota or Scion model
so that we can personalize your experience. Dealerships for Puerto Rico can be viewed on an
external site. Select your vehicle to uncover all you need to know about your Toyota, from
warranties on replacement parts to manuals for unique vehicle needs. No Owner's Manuals
were found for your. No Accessories, Audio or Navigation manuals were found for your. No
warranty information was found for your. But it doesn't stop there. Emissions Coverage 1
Coverages vary under Federal and California regulations. For Toyota hybrid vehicles beginning
with model year , the hybrid HV battery is covered for 10 years from original date of first use or ,
miles, whichever comes first. Coverage is subject to the terms and conditions of your New
Vehicle Limited Warranty. See Owner's Warranty and Maintenance Guide for details. We are
proud to announce a significant enhancement to our Hybrid Battery Warranty. Starting with the
model year, every Toyota hybrid battery warranty is being increased from 8 years or , miles, to
10 years from date of first use, or , miles whichever comes first. This enhancement serves as an
indication of our confidence in the quality, dependability, and reliability of our products. The HV
battery may have longer coverage under emissions warranty. Toyota Genuine Parts are built to
the highest standards of quality, durability and performance. Most have month coverage, and
there aren't many, if any, companies that offer a longer guarantee. For accessories purchased
after the new vehicle purchase, the coverage is 12 months, regardless of mileage, from the date
the accessory was installed on the vehicle, or the remainder of any applicable new vehicle
warranty, whichever provides greater coverage, with the exception of car covers. Car covers are
warranted for 12 months from the date of purchase and do not assume any coverage under the
Toyota New Vehicle Limited Warranty. Every Toyota Certified Used Vehicle is put through a
point quality insurance inspection, with each Used Hybrid tested to a point standard. Every new
Toyota comes with ToyotaCare 2 , a no cost maintenance plan with hour roadside assistance.
Learn more about features and functionalities for your vehicle. From audio to optional exterior
components, we've got you covered. We've got the perfect parts and accessories made to fit the
exact specifications of your Toyota. Keep your Toyota a Toyota. Find service centers and dealer
offers near you. Toyota Owner manuals and warranty information are the keys to quality
maintenance for your vehicle. No need to hunt down a separate Toyota repair manual or Toyota
service manual. From warranties on Toyota replacement parts to details on features, Toyota
Owners manuals help you find everything you need to know about your vehicle, all in one place.
Detailed Toyota manuals and Toyota warranty information help with questions about your
vehicle specifications and maintenance schedules. Plus, learn more about what your Toyota
warranty coverage includes. What's more, Toyota warranty information helps you identify your
unique vehicle needs as well as plan future service visits. Or, get the Toyota Manual for your
Toyota ride free of charge using our Toyota Owners manual free download option. To purchase
copies of Owner's Manuals, please call â€” or visit www. Toyota Owners. Sign in Join now.
Select A Vehicle. Sign in Join now Select A Vehicle. You're almost there. Select Your Vehicle.

View PDF. Show Less. More To Explore. ToyotaCare Every new Toyota comes with ToyotaCare
2 , a no cost maintenance plan with hour roadside assistance. How-To Videos Learn more about
features and functionalities for your vehicle. Learn More. Toyota Genuine Parts We've got the
perfect parts and accessories made to fit the exact specifications of your Toyota. Service
Centers Keep your Toyota a Toyota. Keys to Quality Maintenance. Read More. Additional
Resources. Countless reasons to join. Create an account and get the most out of your Toyota
today. Coronavirus update: New contactless services to help keep you safe. Transmission:
5-Speed Manual. It was and easy experience. Junior was very professional and made the car
buying process simple and quick. The vehicle started badly and while talking to the guy, the
right side of the engine started smoking from some kind of oil leak. The vehicle was very well
used and not worth our consideration. Transmission: Manual. They were very helpful at Zacks
Auto. They listened to what we were looking for and were able to accommodate all of our needs.
I would recommend my friends to go Zacks Auto when wanting to buy a vehicle. Excellent
customer service and willingness to negotiate. Nice cars at competitive pricing. Transmission:
6-Speed Manual Overdrive. Color: Sandy Beach Metallic. Transmission: 6-Speed Manual.
Transmission: 5-Speed Manual Overdrive. Color: Blue Ribbon Metallic. Wonderful, helpful and
friendly staff, got me into a beautiful car that I can afford, gave me more than a fair offer on my
trade in, and very tolerant of my testy 3yo. All around great experience. They didn't listen to me.
They didn't follow CDC guidelines, and they low balled me on the trade in. This didn't have to be
so difficult. Horrible experience. Although the car I went to look at sold, I still left with a car.
Everyone was nice and helpful!!!! Too good to be true and it was. I drove 4 hours each way after
making an appointment and even asked over the phone about the truck. Tosha in sales, never
mentioned the car was so scratched that new paint job was required. I'm guessing it was a joke
cause she said, "ask for a sales guy when you get here". I didn't even test drive. It was a waste
of gas and 9 hours of my time. Thanks for the bad experience, lesson learned. This is a top
notch dealer with a sound business model. They offer the best pricing and straight forward
sales practices. They also prepare in advance to make sure your visit with them is short and
stress free. I wish more dealerships followed this method. Kudos to Stephanie for going the
extra mile to gain my business. Covid made several extra steps necessary for safety. We did all
transactions outside on the porch. Two wks prior I had a Covid-like virus, and although I tested
negative I was still extra careful near others. Since no ride along type test drive could occur, the
dealer was very attentive to my questions and calls. Grants Pass Toyota is a great dealership!
Very friendly, responsive and great to deal with. Did not pressure me and allowed me to take my
time and make a decision that was best for me. Wonderful service!! Sherry did an amazing job!!
If you're looking for a warm and personable experience I would recommend you give her a try. I
couldn't be happier with my experience at this dealership from start to finish! The dealer was
very, very helpful and took ownership of my interest in the vehicle. He made my wife and I
welcome and let us take the car on a drive by our self. The car I wanted was ready and waiting
for me. Took it for a through test drive and made a buy. Salesman, Curtis, was very helpful and
treated us well. Good guys and good service , still debating on buying the truck but had a very
positive experience shopping and test driving with these folks at Volstice! Color: Classic Silver
Metallic. Responded to my calls. Workout with you. It was a quick deal. Easy paper work. Hook
you with financing company and then I drove that Jeep back home. They were okay. They were
good I asked for information they got it for me right away the big lie too many miles for me. Mike
was great! But when it can to negotiate the other owner was not negotiating because he just
dropped the price. The price was the price. I moved on! I got a call right away from this dealer
With the price and appointment to see this car I will give 10 star If. I could. Great customer
interactions, respectful considerate I would recommend working with them to buy a car. Fast
response, great customer service. Did not purchase this time because vehicle wasn't exactly
what I was looking for but I can highly recommend this dealership if you are looking for a good
deal on a used car. One of the bestselling cars of the past decade, the Toyota Camry debuted in
for the '83 model year and quickly gained popularity around the world, although primarily in
North America, Australia, and Asia. Primarily prized for its affordability, quality of build, and
reliability, the Camry, along with many of the vehicles coming out of Toyota's worldwide plants,
took a big hit in the quality and reliability categories when mechanical problems triggered
massive recalls. As a result, the venerable Toyota brand stumbled and continues to struggle to
regain consumer confidence, especially since certain Camrys built from to were involved in the
recall. On the plus side, the Camry continues to offer the features and attributes many
prospective owners seek. Its spacious, quiet cabin offers comfortable seating for five
passengers, and drivers will generally find the controls ergonomic and well laid out, though
some owners say they have difficulty seeing some displays in bright sunlight. Similarly, the
Camry rides on a suspension tuned for a smooth, comfortable ride, but some owners and

reviewers find it too soft for sportier driving. However, this hasn't presented a problem for most
owners, particularly daily commuters and those with families. Although its build quality has
taken a hit, the Camry continues to excel in affordability, and retains its reputation as a good
value. In fact, in , U. However, competitive automakers, especially the domestic Big Three, have
taken advantage of Toyota's problems to make inroads into the Camry's sales. On the plus side,
this can result in good deals for prospective buyers. Toyota freshened the Camry's exterior look
in with a new grille, headlights, and taillights. For , the Camry received a redesigned gas pedal
problems with gas pedals triggered the recalls as well as a new brake override system,
designed to prevent the Camry from accelerating when the driver's foot is depressing the brake.
According to reports, Toyota plans to give the Camry a complete design refresh for the model
year, which should include new exterior styling and a revamped interior. The Camry's platform
and size, however, should remain the same as the current version's. Originally part of the Celica
line, the Camry broke free in to forge its own identity. Available as both a four-door sedan and a
five-door hatchback, it stretched to inches, making it one of the longer Japanese imports. In the
Toyota lineup, the front-wheel-drive Camry slotted above the Corolla and the rear-wheel-drive
Corona, which it replaced in many markets, including the U. Power came from a 1. Toyota
offered early Camrys with either a five-speed manual or a four-speed automatic transmission.
Even in its first generation referred to internally as the V10 , the Camry's comfortable ride, quiet
interior, good gas mileage, and affordability attracted buyers worldwide. After giving the Camry
a minor refresh in with new headlights, taillights, instrument gauges, seats, and a larger
glovebox, the automaker launched the second generation dubbed the V20 in Like the original
Camry, this version had a narrow body and carried the compact car designation. In all, Toyota
launched five generations of the narrow-body Camry, with the third generation V30 appearing in
, the fourth V40 in , and the fifth the V50 in However, the latter generations of the narrow-body
Camry were not available in the U. For the second V20 generation, Toyota bumped up the
engine's horsepower to , and replaced the hatchback trim with a station wagon. In , the
automaker offered Camry trims with a new optional 2. The remaining narrow-body generations
were produced solely for the Japanese market, as the Camry switched to its current wide-body
platform for North American and other global markets starting in Although the wheelbase of the
first wide-body generation dubbed XV10 stretched only 1 inch longer than the narrow-body
version, overall it was 6 inches longer and two inches wider than its predecessor. It also
received a larger 2. Also in , antilock brakes became optional. In , a two-door coupe appeared,
but by it had disappeared. It re-emerged in as the Camry Solara, and was designed primarily to
compete with the Honda Accord Coupe. Toyota also added a passenger-side airbag for the
Camry in '94, and introduced side-impact airbags as an option for all Camrys in The XV20
generation appeared in , with a new front end and some rejiggering of the trim lineup, and in the
XV30 generation made its debut. Once again, for this generation, Toyota stretched the Camry's
dimensions, adding 2 inches to its wheelbase and 2. The automaker bumped horsepower for the
V6 engine to and introduced a new 2. In addition, Toyota dropped the station wagon from the
Camry lineup, in deference to the growing influence of SUVs. The XV40 generation, which
debuted in , saw the introduction of the Camry Hybrid, as well as a six-speed automatic
transmission for V6 trims. For , Toyota boosted power for the V6 to hp, while the four-cylinder
also saw a boost in power to hp. Such features as power door locks, stability control, and
traction control became standard on all Camry trims in Through all these changes and new
generations, the Camry continued to increase in popularity in the North American market,
although globally sales remained flat, in part due to the Camry's size and cost. Numerous
awards helped build the Camry's appeal, including Motor Trend's Car of the Year award in and
more Best Car for the Money awards than any other model, according to the automaker. In
addition, the Camry was the best-selling car in America for 12 of the last 13 years, and had the
best resale value of all cars in , according to Kelley Blue Book, attesting to the car's value,
affordability, and popularity with buyers. The Camry's popularity as a used car has obviously
taken a big hit due to the recent recalls. The voluntary safety recall for problems with gas pedals
affected certain Camrys built from to , especially four-cylinder trims. In addition, certain Camrys
built in the same year were recalled due to issues with the floor mats. As a result, prospective
owners concerned about safety issues may want to seek out Camrys built prior to , or cars from
the previous generation. These Camrys offer the same roomy cabins and comfortable ride as
the current generation, although some trims may not come equipped with safety features like
antilock brakes and a full range of airbags. Buyers may even want to look to the generation
prior to that, built from to , since many of those vehicles remain on the roads today, and some
are well-equipped with safety and comfort features. In addition, some Camrys built prior to are
still available, attesting to the model's overall build quality and reliability. The Camry's high
resale value can affect the cost of used vehicles, but those costs have been affected by the

recent recalls, so prospective owners can probably find good deals on used Camrys. In addition
to problems with the gas pedals, more recently built Camrys have had a few other quality
issues. The interiors of the Camrys, for instance, fell below the standards of some owners, while
others found the exterior design, steering, and performance somewhat dull, especially when
compared to competitive cars from motivated automakers. Similarly, prospective owners
seeking a sporty ride might want to avoid the Camry, which performs best in more routine,
around-town settings. We'll help you find great deals among the millions of vehicles available
nationwide on CarGurus, and we'll provide you with dealer reviews and vehicle history for each
one. After all, over 30 million shoppers use CarGurus to find great deals on used cars and new
cars in their area. And when it's time to get rid of your old ride, sell your car simply and securely
on CarGurus. Once you're ready to narrow down your search results, go ahead and filter by
price, mileage, transmission, trim, days on lot, drivetrain, color, engine, options, and deal
ratings. And if you only want to see cars with a single owner, recent price drops, photos, or
available financing , our filters can help with that too. All Years to All Years. Radius 10 mi 25 mi
50 mi 75 mi mi mi mi mi Nationwide. Find a Manual Toyota Camry for sale near me Search
Coronavirus update: New contactless services to help keep you safe. Best deals first. CarGurus
User. Private Seller: Curtis. CarGurus Pay. Private Seller: Ebenezer. Authorized Toyota Dealer.
Private Seller: Omid. Learn More about Toyota Camry Toyota Camry Overview One of the
bestselling cars of the past decade, the Toyota Camry debuted in for the '83 model year and
quickly gained popularity around the world, although primarily in North America, Australia, and
Asia. Read more. If you can't beat them, join them. That seems to be Toyota's philosophy in
updating the eighth generation of the Camry for the model year. This latest version of the
perennial best seller debuted. Toyota Camry Reviews Review. I feel I got a bargain. Would have
love at least a back up camera but overall the vehicle was in pretty nice condition so I got my
money worth. I think this car has much to offer when it comes to comfort, style, and overall
accessibility when it comes to finding music via Bluetooth or through Apple CarPlay. I have
enjoyed this feature in this particular car and seeing how it still reminds me of my Toyota
Camry, I am not without the comfort and space within the cabin. I love the red I wish the car had
Bluetooth. But great on mileage and great for daily driving! Why Use CarGurus? Toyota dealers
in Atlanta GA. Toyota dealers in Chicago IL. Toyota dealers in Dallas TX. Toyota dealers in
Houston TX. Toyota dealers in Los Angeles CA. Toyota dealers in Miami FL. Toyota dealers in
New York NY. Toyota dealers in Philadelphia PA. Toyota dealers in Washington DC. Toyota
Camry in Atlanta GA. Toyota Camry in Chicago IL. Toyota Camry in Dallas TX. Toyota Camry in
Houston TX. Toyota Camry in Miami FL. Toyota Camry in Philadelphia PA. Toyota Camry in
Washington DC. Table Of Contents. Quick Links. See also: Owner's Manual. Table of Contents.
Previous Page. Next Page. Toyota Camry Owner's Manual pages. A word about safe vehicle
operations This Quick Reference Guide is not a full description of Camry operations.
Programmable by customer. Have vehicle inspected by your Toyota dealer. Light
control-Instrument panel Brightness control NOTE: Do not attempt to adjust while the vehicle is
in motion. Parking brake Set: Depress Release: Depress again To stop the window partway,
operate the switch in the opposite direction. Window lock switch Deactivates all passenger
windows. Seat adjustments-Rear Pull Pull Select for maximum cooling. Air intake will
automatically be set to recirculate. Push and hold to turn the audio OFF. Page Lane Departure
Alert Lda Pre-Collision System PCS if equipped When a high possibility of a frontal collision is
detected by the radar sensor, a buzzer sounds and a message urging the driver to take evasive
action appears on the multi-information display. If the driver then applies brakes, the system
applies greater brake force in relation to how strongly the brake pedal is depressed. Page Safety
Connect Safety Connect is a subscription-based telematics service that uses Global Positioning
System GPS data and embedded cellular technology to provide safety and security features to
subscribers. Page 31 Traction Control helps maintain traction on loose gravel and wet, icy, or
uneven surfaces by applying brake force to the spinning wheel s. TRAC limits engine output
and applies the brakes to the spinning wheel. This transfers power to the wheels that still have
traction to help keep you on track. Page Floor Mat Installation Floor mat installation There are
two types of Toyota floor mats: carpeted and all-weather. Each vehicle has model-specific floor
mats. Installation is easy. Page 37 Bluetooth on your Entune head unit. Please follow the
instructions below to pair your Bluetooth enabled phone to your Entune system. Page 38 2. A
compatible Bluetooth enabled phone must first be paired. Page 40 Your smartphone is now
Once paired, Entune will you can now select your paired with Entune. Bluetooth Settings. You
may need to enter the provided Bluetooth PIN on your phone. Page 41 2. Page 44 2. Print page 1
Print document 48 pages. Cancel Delete. Sign In OR. Don't have an account? Sign up! Restore
password. Upload from disk. Upload from URL. Table Of Contents. Quick Links. Table of
Contents. Previous Page. Next Page. Troubleshooting What to do if Index Toyota Camry

Owner's Manual pages. Page 3 Pictorial index Search by illustration For safety Make sure to
read through them and security Instrument How to read the gauges and meters, the variety of
cluster warning lights and indicators, etc. Operation of Opening and closing the doors and
windows, each adjustment before driving, etc. Key information Keys Opening, closing and
locking the doors Doors Page 5 Using the driving Driving support systems Cruise control
Before driving control Using an external Basic Operations device Audio system types Bluetooth
phone Maintenance and care Essential information Cleaning and protecting Emergency flashers
Page 9 Vehicle specifications Index Specifications What to do if Customization Customizable
features.. Items to initialize Items to initialize Page For Your Information Accessories, spare
parts and modification of your Toyota A wide variety of non-genuine spare parts and
accessories for Toyota vehi- cles are currently available in the market. You should know that
Toyota does not warrant these products and is not responsible for their performance, repair, or
replacement, or for any damage they may cause to, or adverse effect they may have on, your
Toyota vehicle. Page 13 Be sure to have the systems of the SRS airbag and seat belt
pretensioner removed and disposed of by a qualified service shop or by your Toyota dealer
before you scrap your vehicle. NOTICE: Explains something that, if not obeyed, could cause
damage to or a malfunction in the vehicle or its equipment. Page 17 Pictorial index Windshield
wipers Page 19 Pictorial index Parking brake Page 21 Pictorial index Audio remote control
switches Page 22 Pictorial index Wireless charger switch Page 24 Pictorial index Auxiliary
boxes Page 25 For safety and security For safe use Before driving Page For Safe Use For safe
use Before driving Floor mat Use only floor mats designed specifically for vehicles of the same
model and model year as your vehicle. Fix them securely in place onto the carpet. Insert the
retaining hooks clips into the floor mat eyelets. Turn the upper knob of each retaining hook clip
to secure the floor mats in place. Page For Safety Drive For safe use For safety drive For safe
driving, adjust the seat and mirror to an appropriate position before driving. Correct driving
posture Adjust the angle of the seat- back so that you are sitting straight up and so that you do
not have to lean forward to steer. Page Adjusting The Mirrors For safe use Adjusting the mirrors
Make sure that you can see backward clearly by adjusting the inside and outside rear view
mirrors properly. Failure to do so may result in death or serious injury. Page Seat Belts For safe
use Seat belts Make sure that all occupants are wearing their seat belts before driving the
vehicle. Page 31 For safe use Adjusting the seat belt shoulder anchor height front seats Push
the seat belt shoulder anchor down while pressing the release button. Push the seat belt
shoulder anchor up. Move the height adjuster up and down as needed until you hear a click.
Page 32 Toyota dealer free of charge. Page 33 Each seat belt should be used by one person
only. Do not use a seat belt for more than one person at once, including children. If the seat belt
does not function correctly, immediately contact your Toyota dealer. Page 35 Page Srs Airbags
For safe use SRS airbags The SRS airbags inflate when the vehicle is subjected to certain types
of severe impacts that may cause significant injury to the occupants. They work together with
the seat belts to help reduce the risk of death or serious injury. Page 37 Page 38 Failure to do so
may cause death or serious injury. Page 40 An infant or child who is too small to use a seat belt
should be properly secured using a child restraint sys- tem. Toyota strongly recommends that
all infants and children be placed in the rear seats of the vehicle and properly restrained. The
rear seats are safer for infants and children than the front passenger seat. Page 41 Page 42
These items can become projectiles when the SRS driver, front passenger and knee airbags
deploy. Page 43 If the areas where the SRS airbags are stored, such as the steering wheel pad
and front and rear pillars garnishes, are damaged or cracked, have them replaced by your
Toyota dealer. Page 44 Modification and disposal of SRS airbag system components Do not
dispose of your vehicle or perform any of the following modifications without consulting your
Toyota dealer. The SRS airbags may malfunction or deploy inflate accidentally, causing death or
serious injury. Page 45 Page 46 Some examples are shown in the illustration. Page 47 Con- tact
your Toyota dealer as soon as possible. For safe use Front passenger occupant classification
system Your vehicle is equipped with a front passenger occupant classi- fication system. This
system detects the conditions of the front passenger seat and activates or deactivates the
devices for the front passenger. Page 50 Page 51 Page 52 Page 53 Page 54 SRS warning light
may come on to indicate a malfunction of the front passenger occupant classification system. In
this case, contact your Toyota dealer immediately. Page Safety Information For Children For
safe use Safety information for children Observe the following precautions when children are in
the vehi- cle. Page Child Restraint Systems The laws of all 50 states of the U. Page 57 According
to acci- dent statistics, the child is safer when properly restrained in the rear seat than in the
front seat. Page 59 Page Installing Child Restraints For safe use Installing child restraints
Follow the child restraint system manufacturer's instructions. Attach the top tether strap when
installing a child restraint. Page 61 If the child restraint has a top tether strap, the top tether

strap should be latched onto the top tether strap anchor. Page 62 Run the seat belt through the
child restraint system and insert the plate into the buckle. Page 63 For safe use While pushing
child restraint system down into the rear seat, allow the shoulder belt to retract until the child
restraint system is securely in place. After the shoulder belt has retracted to a point where there
is no slack in the belt, pull the belt to check that it cannot be extended. Page 64 For safe use
While pushing child restraint system into the rear seat, allow the shoulder belt to retract until
the child restraint system is securely in place. Page 65 For safe use Removing a child restraint
installed with a seat belt Push the buckle release button and fully retract the seat belt. Child
restraint systems with a top tether strap Secure the child restraint sys- tem using the seat belt
or LATCH anchors. Page 66 ALR mode causes the belt to tighten only. This could cause injury
or discomfort to the child. Page 67 Page Exhaust Gas Precautions Keep the trunk lid closed.
Page Theft Deterrent System Never leave the keys inside the vehicle when you leave the vehicle. Page 70 Page Alarm Page 72 For the purpose of explanation, the following illustration displays all warning lights and indicators illuminated. Page 75 2. Page 76 There may be a malfunction in a system if a light does not come on, or if the lights do not turn off. Have the vehicle
inspected by your Toyota dealer. Page 77 2. LDA Lane Departure 2, Page 78 Have the vehicle
inspected by your Toyota dealer immedi- ately if this occurs. Page Gauges And Meters 2.
Instrument cluster Gauges and meters Tachometer Displays the engine speed in revolutions per
minute. Multi-information display Presents the driver with a variety of driving-related data. Page
80 2. Page 81 2. When the acceleration exceeds the Eco driving accelerator upper limit, or the
vehicle is stopped, the light turns off. Page 82 2. Page Multi-Information Display 2. Instrument
cluster Multi-information display Display contents The multi-information display presents the
driver with a variety of vehi- cle data. Page 84 2. Instrument cluster Warning message display
Select to display warning messages and measures to be taken if a malfunction is detected. Page
Drive Information 2. Page 86 2. Select an item and then set it with the center button. Page 87 2.
Select to reset the message after the required maintenance is performed. Page 88 2. At
extremely low temperatures, the display monitor may respond slowly, and display changes may
be delayed. Page Fuel Consumption Information 2. Page 90 2. Page 91 2. Page 92 2. Adjusting
the seats Front seats Key Information Key information Keys The keys The following keys are
provided with the vehicle. Using the mechanical key vehicles with a smart key system To take
out the mechanical key, push the release button and take the key out. Page 98 Page 99 If a
wrong key is used vehicles with a smart key system The key cylinder rotates freely to isolate
inside mechanism. Page When an electronic key is lost vehicles with a smart key system If the
electronic key remains lost, the risk of vehicle theft increases signifi- cantly. Visit your Toyota
dealer immediately with all remaining electronic keys that were provided with your vehicle.
Opening, closing and locking the doors Rear door child-protector lock The door cannot be
opened from inside the vehicle when the lock is set. Unlock Lock These locks can be set to
prevent children from opening the rear doors. Push down on each rear door switch to lock both
rear doors. Turn the engine switch off. When the indicator light on the key surface is not on,
press and hold for approximately 5 seconds while pressing and holding The setting changes
each time an operation is performed, as shown below. Failure to do so may result in a door
opening and an occupant falling out, resulting in death or serious injury. Page Trunk Opening,
closing and locking the doors Trunk The trunk can be opened using the trunk opener, entry
function, wireless remote control. Opening the trunk from inside the vehicle Pull up the lever to
release the trunk lid. If the trunk lid is not fully closed, it may open unexpectedly while driving
and hit near-by objects or luggage in the trunk may be thrown out, causing an accident. Such
additional weight on the trunk lid may cause the lid to suddenly shut again after it is opened.
Page Smart Key System The driver should always carry the electronic key. Opening, closing
and locking the doors Alarm Situation Correction procedure An attempt was made to lock either
front door by opening a door and Interior alarm pings Retrieve the electronic putting the inside
lock once and exterior alarm key from the vehicle button into the lock sounds once for 5 secand lock the doors Press twice while pressing and holding. Confirm that the electronic key
indicator flashes 4 times. To turn off the alarm, lock all the doors. If necessary, the entry
function can be disabled. Ask your Toyota dealer for details, such as the frequency of radio
waves and timing of the emitted radio waves. Page Adjusting The Seats Page Rear Seats
Adjusting the seats Rear seats The seatbacks of the rear seats can be folded down. Folding
down the rear seatbacks Pull the seatback lever in the trunk for the seatback you wish to fold
down. Page Head Restraints Adjusting the seats Head restraints Head restraints are provided
for all seats. Front seats Vertical adjustment Pull the head restraint up. Down Push the head
restraint down while pressing the lock release button. Page Steering Wheel Adjusting the
steering wheel and mirrors Steering wheel Adjustment procedure Hold the steering wheel and
push the lever down. Adjust to the ideal position by moving the steering wheel hori- zontally

and vertically. After adjustment, pull the lever up to secure the steering wheel. Doing so may
cause the driver to mishandle the vehicle and cause an acci- dent, resulting in death or serious
injury. Page Inside Rear View Mirror Adjusting the height of rear view mirror The height of the
rear view mirror can be adjusted to suit your driving posture. Adjusting the steering wheel and
mirrors Auto anti-glare inside rear view mirror Responding to the level of brightness of the
headlights of vehicles behind, the reflected light is automatically reduced. Page Outside Rear
View Mirrors Adjusting the steering wheel and mirrors Outside rear view mirrors Adjustment
procedure To select a mirror to adjust, press the switch. Left Right To adjust the mirror, press
the switch. Page Opening And Closing Opening and closing the windows Power windows
Opening and closing procedures The power windows can be opened and closed using the
switches. Operating the switch moves the windows as follows: Closing One-touch closing front
side windows only Opening One-touch opening front side windows only : To stop the window
partway, oper- ate the switch in the opposite direc Page If you release the switch while the
window is moving, start again from the beginning. If the window continues to close but then
re-open slightly even after perform- ing the above procedure correctly, have the vehicle
inspected by your Toyota dealer. In order to prevent accidental operation, especially by a child,
do not let a child operate the power windows. Page Moon Roof Opening and closing Opens the
moon roof The moon roof stops slightly before the fully open position to reduce wind noise.
Page Check to make sure that the moon roof is completely closed and then release the switch. If
the moon roof does not fully close even after performing the above proce- dure correctly, have
the vehicle inspected by your Toyota dealer. Page Driving Driving Before driving Operating the
lights and wipers Driving the vehicle Page Driving The Vehicle Page Your vehicle has a
drum-in-disc type parking brake system. Have your Toyota dealer per- form the bedding down
operation. This prevents the vehicle from creeping. Page If you hear a squealing or scraping
noise brake pad wear limit indica- tors Have the brake pads checked and replaced by your
Toyota dealer as soon as possible. Rotor damage may result if the pads are not replaced when
needed. If the shift lever is any position other than P or N, the vehicle may acceler- ate suddenly
and unexpectedly, causing an accident. Your vehicle is not designed for trailer towing. Page
Vehicle Load Limits Seating capacity means the maximum number of occupants whose
estimated average weight is lb. Page Trailer Towing Trailer towing Toyota does not recommend
towing a trailer with your vehicle. Toyota also does not recommend the installation of a tow
hitch or the use of a tow hitch carrier for a wheelchair, scooter, bicy- cle, etc. Your vehicle is not
designed for trailer towing or for the use of tow hitch mounted carriers. Page Dinghy Towing
Before driving Dinghy towing Your vehicle is not designed to be dinghy towed with 4 wheels on
the ground behind a motor home. Driving procedures Engine ignition switch vehicles without a
smart key system Starting the engine Check that the parking brake is set. Check that the shift
lever is in P. Firmly depress the brake pedal. Page If the engine becomes difficult to start or
stalls frequently, have your vehi- cle checked by your Toyota dealer immediately. Driving
procedures Engine ignition switch vehicles with a smart key system Performing the following
operations when carrying the elec- tronic key on your person starts the engine or changes
engine switch modes. Starting the engine Check that the parking brake is set. Driving
procedures Changing engine switch modes Modes can be changed by pressing the engine
switch with the brake pedal released. The mode changes each time the switch is pressed. The
emergency flashers can be used. The multi-information display will not be displayed. The
engine may not start if the shift lever is displaced out of P. If the switch is pressed improperly,
the engine may not start or the engine switch mode may not change. Page Do not race a cold
engine. Page Automatic Transmission Page S This may indicate a malfunction in the automatic
transmission system. Have the vehicle inspected by your Toyota dealer immediately. In this
situation, the transmission will operate in the same manner as when the shift lever is in D. Page
Turn Signal Lever Driving procedures Turn signal lever Operating instructions Right turn Lane
change to the right move the lever partway and release The right hand signals will flash 3 times.
Lane change to the left move the lever partway and release The left hand signals will flash 3
times. Page Parking Brake Driving procedures Parking brake Operating instructions To set the
parking brake, fully depress the parking brake pedal with your left foot while depress- U.
Canada ing the brake pedal with your right foot. Depressing pedal again releases the parking
brake. Page Headlight Switch Operating the lights and wipers Headlight switch The headlights
can be operated manually or automatically. Operating the lights and wipers Turning on the high
beam headlights With the headlights on, push the lever away from you to turn on the high
beams. Pull the lever toward you to the center position to turn the high beams off. Page
Automatic High Beam Therefore, you should consider turning the high beams on or off
manually rather than relying on the Automatic High Beam system. Contact your Toyota dealer.
Page Do not overload the vehicle. Page Windshield Wipers And Washer Operating the lights and

wipers Windshield wipers and washer Operating the wiper lever The wiper operation is selected
by moving the lever as follows. When intermittent windshield wiper operation is selected, the
wiper interval can be also adjusted. Intermittent windshield wiper operation Low speed
windshield Do not try to clear it with a pin or other object. The nozzle will be damaged.
Refueling Doing so may cause a fire or other incident which may result in death or serious
injury. Page Cruise Control Cruise control indicator will be dis- played on the multi-information
dis- play. Press the button again to deacti- vate the cruise control. Accelerate or decelerate the
vehicle to the desired speed, and push the lever down to set Using the driving support systems
Adjusting the set speed To change the set speed, operate the lever until the desired set speed is
obtained. Increases the speed Decreases the speed Fine adjustment: Momentarily move the
lever in the desired direc- tion. Page Have the vehicle inspected by your Toyota dealer. Doing so
may result in loss of control and could cause an accident resulting in death or serious injury.
Page Dynamic Radar Cruise Control In vehicle-to-vehicle dis- tance control mode, the vehicle
automatically accelerates or deceler- ates in order to maintain a set following distance from
vehicles ahead. Vehicle-to-vehicle distance but- Indicators Set speed Radar cruise control
indicator will be displayed. Using the driving support systems Adjusting the set speed To
change the set speed, operate the lever until the desired set speed is displayed. Using the
driving support systems Changing the vehicle-to-vehicle distance Pressing the button changes
the Preceding vehicle-to-vehicle distance as fol- vehicle mark lows: Long Medium Short
Preceding vehicle mark The vehicle-to-vehicle distance is set automatically to long mode when
the engine switch is turned to IGNITION ON mode. Using the driving support systems Driving in
vehicle-to-vehicle distance control mode This mode employs a radar sensor to detect the
presence of vehicles up to approximately ft. Page Approach Warning Using the driving support
systems Example of follow-up cruising When following a vehicle driving slower than the set
speed The system continues follow-up cruising while adjusting for changes in the speed of the
vehicle ahead in order to maintain the vehicle-to-vehicle dis- tance set by the driver. Using the
driving support systems Selecting conventional constant speed control mode When constant
speed control mode is selected, your vehicle will main- tain a set speed without controlling the
vehicle-to-vehicle distance. Select this mode only when vehicle-to-vehicle distance control
mode does not function correctly due to dirt etc. If vehicle-to-vehicle distance control driving is
automatically canceled for any other reason, there may be a malfunction in the system. Some
obstructions, such as snow, ice and plastic objects, cannot be detected by the obstruction
sensor. Dynamic radar cruise control is canceled if an obstruction is detected. Be aware of the
set speed. Doing so may result in inappropriate speed control and could cause an acci- dent
resulting in death or serious injury. Page Do not modify or paint the sensor and grille cover.
Page Lane Departure Alert The functions will resume after the necessary operating conditions
have returned. However, this does not indicate a malfunction. The LDA system does not drive
the vehicle automatically, nor does it reduce the amount of care you need to take. Page Do not
subject the camera sensor to strong impact or force, and do not disassemble the camera
sensor. Page Rear View Monitor System Using the driving support systems Rear view monitor
system The rear view monitor system assists the driver by displaying guide lines and an image
of the view behind the vehicle while backing up, for example while parking. The screen
illustrations used in this text are intended as examples, and may differ from the image that is
actually displayed on the screen. The displayed width is wider than the actual vehicle width.
Vehicle center guide lines These lines indicate the estimated vehicle center on the ground. To
adjust the image on the rear view monitor system screen. Be sure to check visually. The
distances between the vehicle width guide lines and the left and right dividing lines of the
parking space may not be equal, even when they appear to be so. In the case shown below, the
truck appears to be outside of the vehi- cle width guide lines and the vehicle does not look as if
it hits the truck. Page If you notice any of the following symptoms, refer to the likely cause and
the solution, and re-check. If the symptom is not resolved by the solution, have the vehicle
inspected by your Toyota dealer. When backing up, be sure to check visually behind and all
around the vehicle before proceeding. If this happens, have the vehicle inspected by your
Toyota dealer as soon as possible. Page Driving Assist Systems Using the driving support
systems Driving assist systems To help enhance driving safety and performance, the following
systems operate automatically in response to various driving situations. Be aware, however,
that these systems are supple- mentary and should not be relied upon too heavily when operating the vehicle. Contact your Toyota dealer for further information when replacing tires or
wheels. Page Pre-Collision System There may also be occasions when the sensor cannot detect
pedestrians, animals, bicy- cles, motorcycles, trees, or snowdrifts. Operation is subject to the
following two conditions : 1 This device may not cause harmful interfer- ence, and 2 this device
must accept any interference received, including interference that may cause undesired

operation. Page Blind Spot Monitor Using the driving support systems Rear Cross Traffic Alert
buzzer Rear Cross Traffic Alert function only When a vehicle approaching from the right or left
rear of the vehicle is detected, a buzzer sounds from behind the rear seat. Page If the sensor
moves even slightly off position, the system may mal- function and vehicles that enter the
detection area may not be detected. If the sensor or surrounding area is subject to a strong
impact, always have the area inspected by your Toyota dealer. Using the driving support
systems The Blind Spot Monitor function The Blind Spot Monitor function uses radar sensors to
detect vehicles that are traveling in an adjacent lane in the area that is not reflected in the
outside rear view mirror the blind spot , and advises the driver of the vehicles existence via the
outside rear view mirror indicator. It can detect other vehicles approaching from the right or left
rear of the vehicle. Using the driving support systems The Rear Cross Traffic Alert function
detection areas The areas that vehicles can be detected in are outlined below. To give the driver
a more consistent time to react, the buzzer can alert for faster vehicles from farther away.
Example: Approximate Approaching vehicle Driving Tips Driving tips Winter driving tips Carry
out the necessary preparations and inspections before driving the vehicle in winter. Always
drive the vehicle in a man- ner appropriate to the prevailing weather conditions. Driving tips
When driving the vehicle Accelerate the vehicle slowly, keep a safe distance between you and
the vehicle ahead, and drive at a reduced speed suitable to road con- ditions. When parking the
vehicle Park the vehicle and move the shift lever to P without setting the park- ing brake. This is
because the removal and attachment of snow tires affects the opera- tion of the tire pressure
warning valves and transmitters. Basic Operations Basic Operations Audio system types Setup
Setup menu Using the radio Page Audio System Types Page Audio System Basic Operations
Operating the touch screen By touching the screen with your finger, you can control the
multime- dia system, etc. Page Steering Wheel Audio Switches Basic Operations Steering wheel
audio switches Some audio features can be controlled using the switches on the steering
wheel. Operation may differ depending on the type of multimedia sys- tem or navigation system.
For details, refer to the manual pro- vided with the multimedia system or navigation system.
Page Basic Audio Operations Basic Operations Basic audio operations Basic audio operations
and functions common to each mode are explained in this section. Operating the multimedia
system Press: Turns the multimedia system on and off. Turn: Adjusts the volume. Ejects a disc.
Disc slot Pauses or resumes playing music. Do not open the cover of the player or attempt to
repair the unit yourself. Refer servicing to qualified personnel. This is an intricate unit that uses
a laser pickup to retrieve information from the surface of compact discs. Page Setup Menu
Setup Setup menu You can adjust the multimedia system to your desired settings. Select to
adjust the settings for operation sounds, screen ani- mation, etc. For details, contact your
Toyota dealer. Select to display the software information. Notices related to third party software
used in this product are enlisted. This includes instructions for obtaining such software, where
applicable. Check carefully beforehand, as data cannot be retrieved once deleted. A
confirmation screen will be displayed. The following personal data will be deleted or changed to
its default settings. Page Audio Settings Setup Audio settings Settings are available for
adjusting the radio operation, cover art, etc. Number of Radio Presets Select the number of
radio preset stations. Page Display Settings Setup Display settings Settings are available for
adjusting the contrast and brightness of the screen. Page Voice Settings Setup Voice settings
This screen is used for guidance for voice command systems setting. Adjust the voice guidance
vol- ume setting. Set the train voice recognition. Set the voice recognition tuto- rial. Page
Selecting The Audio Source Using the Multimedia system Selecting the audio source Switching
between audio sources such as radio and CD are explained in this section. Page List Screen
Operation Using the Multimedia system List screen operation When a list screen is displayed,
use the appropriate buttons to scroll through the list. How to scroll : Select to scroll to the next
or previous page. When a Bluetooth device or iPod is being used, the album can be selected.
Page Using The Radio Audio source selection screen appears Preset stations To change the
preset station to a different one, select and hold the preset station. Page Cd Player Operation If
the problem is not rectified, take the vehicle to your Toyota dealer. This format compresses
audio data to a size smaller than that of the MP3 for- mat. Also, do not use 3 in. Page Listening
To An Ipod Using an external device Listening to an iPod Connecting an iPod enables you to
enjoy music from the vehicle speakers. When the iPod connected to the system includes iPod
video, the system can only output the sound by selecting the browse screen. Page Memory
Device If the device is inoperable or a function is unavailable due to a mal- function as opposed
to a system specification , disconnecting the device and reconnecting it may resolve the
problem. To make the file check finish more quickly, we recommend that you do not include any
files other than MP3, WMA and AAC files or create any unnecessary folders. Page Using The
Aux Port Select to connect the device to be used with multimedia sys- tem. Once the phone has

been registered, it is possible to use the hands-free system. If an error message is displayed,
follow the guidance on the screen to try again. The following screen is dis- played: Device Name
Change connection method The person you are speaking to can be heard from the front
speakers. Bluetooth phone Press the switch on the steering wheel. If the phonebook is empty, a
message will be displayed. Bluetooth phone Calling using favorites list You can make a call
using numbers registered in the contact. Display the phone screen. Select the desired number
to make a call. Dialing from call history You can make a call using the call history, which has the
3 functions below. Bluetooth phone Receiving a call When a call is received, the following
screen is displayed together with a sound. Bluetooth phone Speaking on the phone The
following screen is displayed when speaking on the phone. You can also adjust the volume
using the steering switches or the volume knob. Bluetooth phone Call waiting When a call is
interrupted by a third party while talking, an incoming call message will be displayed. If the
phone does not support the message function, this func- tion cannot be used. Bluetooth phone
Checking the messages Display the message inbox screen. Check that the message is displayed. Bluetooth phone Replying to a message Display the message inbox screen. Select the
desired message. Select corresponding to the desired message to edit. Bluetooth phone Using
the steering wheel switches The steering wheel switches can be used to operate a connected
cellular phone. The contact also can be added, edited and deleted. The call history can be
deleted and contact and favorites can be changed. Select the desired contact. Select
corresponding to the desired name or number. Bluetooth phone Favorites list setting Up to 15
contacts maximum of 4 numbers per contact can be regis- tered in the favorites list. Select the
desired contact to add to the favorites list. Dimmed contacts are already stored as a favorite.
Check that a confirmation screen is displayed when the opera- tion is complete. Select the
desired item to be set. An incorrect passcode was entered on the cellular phone. The
registration operation has not been completed on the cellular phone side. Bluetooth phone In
other situations Even though all conceivable measures have been taken, the symptom sta- tus
does not change. The cellular phone is not close enough to this system. The cellular phone is
the most likely cause of the symptom. If the portable audio player is behind the seat or in the
glove box or console box, or is touching or covered by metal objects, the connection status
may deteriorate. Operation is subject to the following two conditions: 1 This device may not
cause harmful interfer- ence, and 2 this device must accept any interference received, including
interference that may cause undesired operation. Page Voice Command System Using the voice
command system Voice command system The voice command system enables the hands-free
system to be operated using voice commands. Operations of the voice command system can be
performed by selecting the menu corresponding to each function on the screen. Page
Command List Using the voice command system Command list Some recognizable voice
commands and their actions are shown below as examples. If you attempt to use an unavailable
function, Siri will inform you that the function is not available. Page Interior Features Interior
features Using the air conditioning Using the storage system and defogger features Manual air
conditioning List of storage features.. Page System Page Air Outlets This is effec- tive in
preventing outside air from entering the vehicle interior. During cooling operation, setting the
recirculated air mode will also cool the vehicle interior effectively. The difference between the
temperature of the outside air and that of the windshield can cause the outer surface of the
windshield to fog up, block- ing your vision. Air flows to the upper body. Air flows to the upper
body and feet. Page Other Functions Therefore, the fan may stop for a while until warm or cool
air is ready to flow immediately after is pressed. Page Seat Heaters Page Using The Interior
Lights Page Interior Lights Using The Storage Features Page Glove Box Using the storage
features Glove box Open press the button Lock with the master key vehi- cles without a smart
key sys- tem mechanical vehicles with a smart key sys- tem Unlock with the master key vehicles
without a smart key system or mechanical key vehicles with a smart key sys- tem Page Coin
Holder Coin holder Pull the lid down while pressing down the button. Page Cup Holders Do not
place open bottles in the bot- tle holders, or glass or paper cups containing liquid. The contents
may spill and glass cups may break. Cup holders Front Rear Page Auxiliary Boxes Push the lid.
Page If the LED indicators flash even though the surface of the tray is not hot, the wireless
charger may be malfunctioning. Consult your Toyota dealer. Toyota Motor Sales, U. Page If in
situations other than above the wireless charger does not operate prop- erly or the operation
indicator light is blinking, the wireless charger may be malfunctioning. Page Open Tray
Otherwise, data may be erased due to the influence of magnetism. Page Trunk Features Other
interior features Other interior features Sun visors To set the visor in the forward position, flip it
down. To set the visor in the side posi- tion, flip down, unhook, and swing it to the side. To use
the side extender, place the visor in the side position, then slide it backward. Page Clock Other
interior features Clock The clock on the Entune Audio can be adjusted by the following pro-

cedure. Page Ashtray Other interior features Ashtray if equipped An ashtray can be installed in
the cup holder. In the event of sudden braking, an accident may occur due to an occupant being
struck by the open ash- tray or ash flying out. Page Power Outlets When using electronic
goods, make sure that the power consumption of all the connected power outlets is less than
W. Page Armrest Other interior features Armrest Fold down the armrest for use. Assist grips An
assist grip installed on the ceil- ing can be used to support your body while sitting on the seat.
Page Coat Hooks Other interior features Coat hooks Coat hooks are provided on the rear assist
grips. If the SRS curtain shield airbags deploy, these items may become projectiles, causing
death or serious injury. Page Garage Door Opener Other interior features Programming a
Rolling Code system for U. Locate the learn button on the ceiling mounted garage door opener
motor. Page Safety Connect Telematics Subscription Service Agreement and its Terms and
Conditions, as in effect and amended from time to time, a current copy of which is available at
Toyota. All use of the Safety Connect service is subject to such then-applicable Terms and
Conditions. Contact with the Safety Connect response center is dependent upon the telematics
device being in operative condition, cellular connection availabil- ity, and GPS satellite signal
reception, which can limit the ability to reach the response center or receive emergency service
support. Page In addition to assisting law enforcement with recovery of a stolen vehicle,
Safety-Connect-equipped vehicle location data may, under certain circumstances, be shared
with third parties to locate your vehicle. Further information is available at Toyota. Other interior
features Safety information for Safety Connect Important! Read this information before using
Safety Connect. It receives and also sends out radio frequency RF signals. Page Compass
Operation To turn the compass on or off, press and hold the switch for 3 seconds. Displays and
directions Display Direction The amount of deviation varies according to the geographic
position of the vehicle. If you cross over a map boundary shown in illustration, the compass will
deviate. If there is not enough space to drive in a circle, drive around the block until a direction
is dis- played. Doing this may cause the compass sensor to malfunction. Page Maintenance And
Care Maintenance and care Maintenance and care Cleaning and protecting the vehicle exterior..
Maintenance Maintenance requirements Do-it-yourself maintenance Do-it-yourself service
precautions Page If the paint of the rear bumper is chipped or scratched, the system may malfunction. If this occurs, avoid using the system and consult your Toyota dealer. Wipe dirty
surfaces with a cloth dampened with lukewarm water. Use a sponge or brush to apply the foam.
Maintenance Toyota recommends the following main- tenance: General maintenance General
maintenance should be performed on a daily basis. This can be done by yourself or by a Toyota
dealer. Scheduled maintenance Scheduled maintenance should be performed at specified
intervals according to the maintenance schedule. If non-Toyota parts are used in replacement or
if a repair shop other than a Toyota dealer performs repairs, confirm the war- ranty coverage. It
is recommended that any problem you notice should be brought to the attention of your Toyota
dealer or qualified service shop for advice. Engine compartment Page Vehicle Interior Contact
your Toyota dealer to service the vehicle. Do-it-yourself maintenance WARNING The engine
compartment contains many mechanisms and fluids that may move suddenly, become hot, or
become electrically energized. To avoid death or serious injury, observe the following
precautions. Page Hood Do-it-yourself maintenance Hood Release the lock from the inside of
the vehicle to open the hood. Pull the hood lock release lever. The hood will pop up slightly. Pull
up the auxiliary catch lever and lift the hood. Page Positioning A Floor Jack Do-it-yourself
maintenance Positioning a floor jack When using a floor jack, follow the instructions in the
manual provided with the jack and perform the operation safely. When raising your vehicle with
a floor jack, position the jack cor- rectly. Improper placement may damage your vehicle or cause
injury. Page Engine Compartment Do-it-yourself maintenance Engine compartment 2.
Do-it-yourself maintenance 3. Do-it-yourself maintenance Engine oil With the engine at
operating temperature and turned off, check the oil level on the dipstick. After warming up the
engine and turning it off, wait more than 5 minutes for the oil to drain back into the bottom of
the engine. Do-it-yourself maintenance Wipe the dipstick and reinsert it fully. Make sure to
check the oil type and prepare the items needed before adding oil. Page Dispose of used oil and
filters only in a safe and acceptable manner. Do not dispose of used oil and filters in household
trash, in sewers or onto the ground. Call your Toyota dealer, service station or auto parts store
for information concerning recycling or disposal. Page Engine Coolant Visually check the
radiator, hoses, engine coolant reservoir caps, drain cock and water pump. If you cannot find a
leak, have your Toyota dealer test the cap and check for leaks in the cooling system. Page
Radiator and condenser Check the radiator and condenser and clear away any foreign objects.
If either of the above parts is extremely dirty or you are not sure of their condition, have your
vehicle inspected by your Toyota dealer. Page Brake Fluid Page Take extra care when
connecting the bat- tery if the engine switch mode prior to discharge is unknown. If the system

will not start even after multiple attempts, contact your Toyota dealer. Page Washer Fluid Page
Tires Tire rotation Rotate the tires in the order shown. To equalize tire wear and extend tire life,
Toyota recommends that tire rotation is carried out at the Front same interval as tire inspection.
Do not fail to initialize the tire pressure warning system after tire rotation. Page ID codes must
be registered in the tire pressure warning computer and the tire pressure warning system must
be initialized. Have tire pressure warning valves and transmitter ID codes registered by your
Toyota dealer. Page ID code. When replacing a tire pressure warning valve and transmitter, it is
necessary to register the ID code. Have the ID code registered by your Toyota dealer. Page A
tire goes flat repeatedly or cannot be properly repaired due to the size or location of a cut or
other damage If you are not sure, consult with your Toyota dealer. Since summer tires do not
have the same traction performance as snow tires, summer tires are inadequate for driving on
snow-covered or icy roads. Also, make sure the tires are cold before carrying out initialization
or tire inflation pressure adjustment. Page After performing initialization, the tire pressure
warning light blinks for 1 minute then stays on while driving. If the inflation pressure of each tire
is still not displayed, have the vehicle inspected by your Toyota dealer. Page Do not mix tires of
different makes, models or tread patterns. Also, do not mix tires of remarkably different
treadwear. Page When a tire is repaired with liquid sealants, the tire pressure warning valve and
transmitter may not operate properly. If a liquid sealant is used, contact your Toyota dealer or
other qualified service shop as soon as possible. Make sure to replace the tire pressure warning
valve and transmitter when replacing the tire. Page Tire Inflation Pressure Do-it-yourself
maintenance Tire inflation pressure Tire inflation pressure The recommended cold tire infla- tion
pressure and tire size are dis- played on the tire and loading information label. If your vehicle
has been parked for at least 3 hours or has not been driven for more than 1 mile or 1. Page
Because tire repair or replacement may affect the tire pressure warn- ing valves and
transmitters, make sure to have tires serviced by your Toyota dealer or other qualified service
shop. In addition, make sure to purchase your tire pressure warning valves and transmitters at
your Toyota dealer. Page Air Conditioning Filter Do-it-yourself maintenance Air conditioning
filter The air conditioning filter must be changed regularly to maintain air conditioning
efficiency. Removal method Turn the engine switch off. Open glove remove the glove box cover
inside the glove box. Remove the filter cover. Remove the air conditioning fil- ter and replace it
with a new one. In dusty areas or areas with heavy traffic flow, early replacement may be
required. Do-it-yourself maintenance Vehicles without a smart key system type B Remove the
cover. To prevent damage to the key, cover the tip of the screwdriver with a rag. To prevent the
buttons from being disassembled, face the button sur- face downward. Do-it-yourself
maintenance Vehicles with a smart key system Take out the mechanical key. Remove the cover.
Remove the depleted battery using a small flathead screw- driver. Page Checking And
Replacing Fuses Do-it-yourself maintenance Checking and replacing fuses If any of the
electrical components do not operate, a fuse may have blown. If this happens, check and
replace the fuses as nec- essary. Open the fuse box cover. Engine compartment type A Engine
compartment type B if equipped Page Replace the blown fuse with a new fuse of an appropriate
amperage rat- ing. The amperage rating can be found on the fuse box lid. Type C: Contact your
Toyota dealer. Page Light Bulbs Light bulbs You may replace the following bulbs yourself. The
difficulty level of replacement varies depending on the bulb. If necessary bulb replacement
seems difficult to perform, contact your Toyota dealer. For more information about replacing
other light bulbs, contact your Toyota dealer. Pull the bulb out while press- ing the lock release
of the connector. When installing, reverse the steps listed. Turn the steering wheel to the left
when replacing the right side light bulb, and turn the steering wheel to the right when replac
Do-it-yourself maintenance Remove the light bulb. Partly remove the luggage trim cover.
Do-it-yourself maintenance Turn the bulb base counter- clockwise. Unplug the connector while
depressing the lock release. Turn the bulb base counter- clockwise. Remove the light bulb.
Page When installing, reverse the steps listed. If any of the LEDs burns out, take your vehicle to
your Toyota dealer to have the light replaced. Page When Trouble Arises When trouble arises
Essential information Emergency flashers.. Steps to take in an emergency If your vehicle needs
to be towed Page Emergency Flashers Essential information Emergency flashers The
emergency flashers are used to warn other drivers when the vehicle has to be stopped in the
road due to a breakdown, etc. Press the switch. All the turn signal lights will flash. To turn them
off, press the switch once again. Essential information If your vehicle has to be stopped in an
emergency Only in an emergency, such as if it becomes impossible to stop the vehicle in the
normal way, stop the vehicle using the follow- ing procedure: Steadily step on the brake pedal
with both feet and firmly depress it. Do not pump the brake pedal repeatedly as this will
increase the effort required to slow the vehicle. Decelerate as much as possible before turning
off the engine. Page Steps To Take In An Emergency If your vehicle needs to be towed If towing

is necessary, we recommend having your vehicle towed by your Toyota dealer or commercial
towing service, using a wheel-lift type truck or flatbed truck. Steps to take in an emergency
Towing with a wheel-lift type truck From the front From the rear Release the parking brake. Use
a towing dolly under the front wheels. Using a flatbed truck If your vehicle is transported by a
flatbed truck, it should be tied down at the locations shown in the illustration. Steps to take in
an emergency If you think something is wrong If you notice any of the following symptoms,
your vehicle proba- bly needs adjustment or repair. Contact your Toyota dealer as soon as
possible. Steps to take in an emergency Fuel pump shut off system To minimize the risk of fuel
leakage when the engine stalls or when an airbag inflates upon collision, the fuel pump shut off
system stops the supply of fuel to the engine. Follow the procedure below to restart the engine
after the system is activated. Continuing to drive the vehi- cle may be dangerous. If it is, tighten
it securely. The light will go off after several driving trips. If the light does not go off even after
several trips, contact your Toyota dealer as soon as possible. Page 1 minute vehicles with a tire
pressure warning system If the tire pressure warning light frequently comes on after blinking for
1 minute when the engine switch is turned on, have it checked by your Toyota dealer. The
vehicle will become extremely unstable during braking, and the ABS system may fail, which
could cause an accident resulting in death or serious injury. Page If A Warning Message Or
Indicator Is Displayed Multi-information display If any of the warning message or indicator
comes on again after the following actions have been performed, contact your Toyota dealer. A
buzzer also sounds. Page Vehicles with a tire inflation pres- sure display function there is a
malfunction in the system. Have the vehicle inspected at your Toyota dealer. Steps to take in an
emergency Have the malfunction repaired immediately. Page Flashes right. Flashes The engine
switch has been turned off with the shift lever in Steps to take in an emergency If you have a flat
tire Your vehicle is equipped with a spare tire. The flat tire can be replaced with the spare tire.
Steps to take in an emergency Location of the spare tire, jack and tools Luggage floor cover
Jack handle Wheel nut wrench Jack Spare tire I n f o r ma t i o n P r o v i d e d b y Improper use
of the tire jack may cause the vehicle to suddenly fall off the jack, leading to death or serious
injury. Steps to take in an emergency Secure the luggage floor cover using the hook provided.
Remove the jack. Taking out the spare tire Lift up the hook of the luggage floor cover on the
trunk floor. Secure the luggage floor cover using the hook provided. Steps to take in an
emergency Remove the tool tray. Loosen the center fastener that secures the spare tire. When
taking out or stowing the spare tire, make sure to firmly hold opposite ends of the tire. Steps to
take in an emergency Replacing a flat tire Chock the tires. Flat tire Wheel chock positions
Left-hand side Behind the rear right-hand side tire Front Right-hand side Behind the rear
left-hand side tire Left-hand side In front of the front right-hand side tire Rear Right-hand side In
front of the front left-hand side tire The jack point guides are located under the rocker panel.
They indicate the jack point positions. Raise the vehicle until the tire is slightly raised off the
ground. Steps to take in an emergency Installing the spare tire Remove any dirt or foreign matter from the wheel contact sur- face. If foreign matter is on the wheel contact surface, the wheel
nuts may loosen while the vehicle is in motion, causing the tire to come off. Steps to take in an
emergency Firmly tighten each wheel nut two or three times in the order shown in the
illustration. Do not use your compact spare tire on another vehicle. Do not use more than one
compact spare tires simultaneously. Contact your Toyota dealer if the problem cannot be
repaired, or if repair procedures are unknown. The following steps may be used as an
emergency measure to ensure that the shift lever can be shifted: Set the parking brake. Page
Press the engine switch. In the event that the engine still cannot be started, contact your Toyota
dealer. You can also call your Toyota dealer or a qualified repair shop. If you have a set of
jumper or booster cables and a second vehicle with a volt battery, you can jump start your
vehicle by following the steps below. Steps to take in an emergency 3. Once the engine starts,
have the vehicle inspected at your Toyota dealer as soon as possible. When the battery is
reconnected, the system will return to the mode it was in before the battery was discharged.
Before disconnecting the battery, turn the engine switch off. Page If Your Vehicle Overheats
radia- tor for any leaks. Radiator Cooling fans If a large amount of coolant leaks, immediately
contact your Toyota dealer. Page The fans may not operate in freezing temperatures. If the fans
are not operating: Stop the engine immediately and contact your Toyota dealer. If the fans are
operating: Have the vehicle inspected at the nearest Toyota dealer. Failure to do so may result
in serious injury such as burns. Steps to take in an emergency If the vehicle becomes stuck
Carry out the following procedures if the tires spin or the vehicle becomes stuck in mud, dirt or
snow: Stop the engine. Set the parking brake and shift the shift lever to P. Remove the mud,
snow or sand from around the front wheels. Page Vehicle Specifications Vehicle specifications
Specifications Maintenance data fuel, oil level, etc. Page Specifications Maintenance Data
Dimensions and weights Overall length Page Specifications The vehicle identification number

VIN is the legal identifier for your vehicle. This is the primary identification number for your
Toyota. It is used in registering the ownership of your vehicle. This number is stamped on the
top left of the instrument panel. Page Lubrication System Bore and stroke Page Cooling System
Capacity Reference 3. Page Automatic Transaxle Toyota dealer. Brakes Pedal clearance 3.
Specifications Light bulbs Light bulbs Bulb No. Page Fuel Information In very few cases,
driveability problems may be caused by the brand of gaso- line you are using. If driveability
problems persist, try changing the brand of gasoline. If this does not correct the problem,
consult your Toyota dealer. Toyota does not recommend the use of gasoline that contains MMT.
If fuel containing MMT is used, your emission control system may be adversely affected. If
improper fuels are used, the engine will be damaged. Page Tire Information Specifications Tire
information Typical tire symbols Full-size tire Compact spare tire I n f o r ma t i o n P r o v i d e d
b y Cords are the strands which form the plies in a tire. Page U. Department of Transportation.
Your Toyota dealer will help answer any questions you may have as you read this information.
Specifications Glossary of tire terminology Tire related term Meaning Tire pressure when the
vehicle has been Cold tire inflation pres- parked for three hours or more, or has not sure been
driven more than 1 mile or 1. Specifications Tire related term Meaning The combined weight of
installed regular pro- duction options weighing over 5 lb. Specifications Tire related term
Meaning A pneumatic tire in which the ply cords that extend to the beads are laid at alternate
Bias ply tire angles substantially less than 90 degrees to the centerline of the tread The tire
structure, except tread and sidewall Carcass rubber which, when inflated, bears the load The
breaking away of pieces of the tread or Specifications Tire related term Meaning A tire
designated by its manufacturer as pri- Light truck LT tire marily intended for use on lightweight
trucks or multipurpose passenger vehicles The maximum load that a tire is rated to carry Load
rating for a given inflation pressure The load rating for a tire at the maximum per- Maximum load
rating Specifications Tire related term Meaning The linear distance between the exteriors of the
sidewalls of an inflated tire, excluding ele- Section width vations due to labeling, decoration, or
protec- tive bands That portion of a tire between the tread and Sidewall bead The parting of the
rubber compound from the Specifications Designated seating Occupant distribution Vehicle
normal load, capacity, Number of in a normally loaded Number of occupants occupants vehicle
2 through 4 2 in front 2 in front, 1 in second 5 through 10 seat 2 in front, 1 in second 11 through
15 seat, 1 in third seat, 1 in fourth seat Page Customization Your vehicle includes a variety of
electronic features that can be personalized to suit your preferences. The settings of these features can be changed by using the meter control switches, the audio system screen or at your
Toyota dealer. Customization Customizable features Some function settings are changed
simultaneously with other func- tions being customized. Contact your Toyota dealer for further
details. Page Automatic Air Conditioning System In a closed area such as a garage, exhaust
gases including harmful carbon monoxide CO may collect and enter the vehicle. Items To
Initialize Items to initialize Items to initialize The following items must be initialized for normal
system opera- tion after such cases as maintenance being performed on the vehicle: Item When
to initialize Reference Message indicating mainte- After the maintenance is per- nance is
required P. Toll-free: If NHTSA receives similar complaints, it may open an investigation, and if
it finds that a safety defect exists in a group of vehicles, it may order a recall and remedy
campaign. See the seat belt section for more detailed seat belt instructions in English. Page
Index Index What to do if Page What to do if The sensor detects it and the alarm sounds. Page
Alphabetical index Back-up lights Care Page Alphabetical index Child safety Page Alphabetical
index Door lock Doors Page Alphabetical index Engine switch Page Alphabetical index Fuel
Page Alphabetical index Mobile Assistant Page Alphabetical index Odometer Page Alphabetical
index Radar cruise control dynamic Safety Connect Page Alphabetical index Spark plug Page
Alphabetical index Switches Audio remote control Tachometer Page Alphabetical index
Transmission Page Alphabetical index USB port Page Alphabetical index Washing and waxing
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In OR. Don't have an account? Sign up! Restore password. Upload from disk. Upload from URL.

